
China applies for 23,000 integrated
circuit patents since 2008

China has applied for over 23,000 domestic patents on integrated circuits
since 2008, an official told a press briefing Tuesday.

Over the last nine years, the country also applied for more than 2,000
international patents on integrated circuits, often known as chips, according
to Ye Tianchun, head of the Institute of Microelectronics of Chinese Academy
of Sciences (CAS).

In 2008, the State Council, China’s cabinet, approved a major project on
integrated circuits.

Since then, more than 30 Chinese-developed devices and products have entered
the market, raising some of the country’s tech enterprises to world-leading
levels, said Ye.

The project set the country’s business innovation on the right track, as
China previously relied heavily on imported integrated circuit products, said
Chen Chuanhong, an official at the CAS.

“When our chips thrive, our economy will also prosper,” he added.

Statement on the attack in Manchester

PRIME MINISTER:

Thank you, Mr Speaker.

Australia’s heartfelt sympathy and resolute solidarity is with the people of
the United Kingdom. We stand with them today as we always have and always
will, steadfast allies in freedom’s cause.

So far, we know that at least 19 people have been killed and about 60
injured, as the result of an explosion at the Manchester Arena shortly after
the conclusion of an Ariana Grande concert last night.

As I speak to the House now, the cause of the blast is unknown, but the
authorities in the United Kingdom are treating it as a terrorist attack.

This would be the deadliest attack in the United Kingdom since the London
bombings of July 2005. Our thoughts and our prayers are with the victims of
this attack and with their families. As parents, we keenly feel the anxiety
of those waiting to learn of their children’s safety on this terrible night.
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Mr Speaker, this incident, this attack, is especially vile, especially
criminal, especially horrific – because it appears to have been deliberately
directed at teenagers.

This is an attack on innocence.

Surely there is no crime more reprehensible than the murder of children.

This is a direct and brutal attack on young people everywhere, on freedom
everywhere.

Already, Mr Speaker, we are seeing the stories of bravery, solidarity and
compassion emerging from this tragedy, as people rallied without a second
thought to help each other. Emergency workers rushed to the arena, towards
the danger, as concert goers fled from it. On the streets and online, beds,
phone chargers, cups of tea were being offered to those caught up in the
attack. Now this morning, I’ve spoken with our counterterrorism coordinator
Tony Sheehan, to Alexander Downer, our High Commissioner in London who is
liaising closely with British authorities. I’ve also spoken to her excellency
the British High Commissioner, Menna Rawlings and Mr Speaker, as you
acknowledged, we welcome the presence of her deputy Ingrid Southworth in the
house today.

In this House, built upon the values and the freedoms of British people, of
the British Parliament itself, surrounded, here we are, reminded of the
freedoms that British people established at Westminster.

We stand with you and we thank you for being here with us today.

The Australian High Commission in London is making urgent inquiries to
determine if any Australians have been affected by this attack. I urge any
Australians in the UK to heed the advice of the British authorities and to
contact the United Kingdom’s anti-terrorist hotline if you have any
information that you think may be relevant to the incident in Manchester.
Australians in the UK or at home, who are concerned about friends or
relatives who could be affected by this attack, should call the Department of
Foreign Affairs and Trade consular line.

Within Australia, it is 1300 555 135 and from overseas, +61 26261 3305.

Now Mr Speaker, Australian and British agencies work closely together, none
closer, right across the full spectrum of our counterterrorism work.

These partnerships are enduring and they are essential to keeping our nation
safe. This attack comes just two months after a terrorist targeted
Westminster, striking at the very heart of the democracy, killing six
innocent people.

Now Mr Speaker, safely enjoying public places – from sports arenas to local
markets – is parts of the way of life in the United Kingdom just as it is
here. It is a basic human right to be able to go out into public places and
into public spaces, to shop, to go to a concert, to do our business, to take
our exercise.



Keeping Australians safe is our first priority, as it is keeping Britain
safe, the first priority of Prime Minister May. Now, we already have strong
arrangements here to protect public places, including close cooperation
between governments, law enforcement agencies and the operators of public
venues. My Government is working intensively with the other jurisdictions in
Australia and cooperating with our international counterparts, to further
develop our national strategy for protecting places of mass gathering.

We have seen too many crimes perpetrated by acts of violence and terrorism in
places of mass gathering, not to realise that we need to do more to keep our
public places safe. It is a very, very high priority.

Now, Mr Speaker, too often, we stand in this chamber offering our sympathy
and support to those confronting horrific attacks like what we’ve seen today.
Once again, Australia stands with Britain in resolute solidarity, partners in
freedom’s cause. Tireless in our defence of our people’s safety and their
liberty.

Our nations will never give in to terror.

[ENDS]

Infectious diseases kill 1,306 in
China in April

A total of 1,306 people died from infectious diseases on the Chinese mainland
in April, according to official data released Tuesday.

Up to 531,302 cases of infectious diseases were reported on the mainland last
month, statistics from the National Health and Family Planning Commission
showed.

Over 299,000 cases resulting in 1,294 deaths were classified as Class B
diseases under China’s Law on the Prevention and Treatment of Infectious
Diseases.

Viral hepatitis, tuberculosis, syphilis, gonorrhoea and bacterial and amoebic
dysentery accounted for 94 percent of cases in this category.

Category C diseases were responsible for nearly 232,000 cases and 12 deaths.
Foot and mouth disease, infectious diarrhea and influenza were the most
prevalent in this category, accounting for 94 percent of the cases.
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Manchester bombing

I send my condolences to the families of those who died in the explosion, and
my wishes for a speedy recovery to the injured. This is reported as a
senseless and cruel act of terrorism, attacking families just having a good
time on a special evening of entertainment. Such evil violence wrecks the
lives of those caught by it.
I have delayed the publication of the piece I had written for this morning
and will not be campaigning in the election today.

Published and promoted by Fraser Mc Farland on behalf of John Redwood, both
at 30 Rose Street Wokingham RG 40 1 XU

China punishes 5,023 officials in
frugality campaign

The top anti-graft body of the Communist Party of China (CPC) said Tuesday
that 5,023 officials had been punished for violating Party austerity rules in
April.

The officials were involved in 3,514 cases, according the CPC Central
Commission for Discipline Inspection (CCDI) website.

Awarding unauthorized bonuses was the most common misdemeanor, followed by
misuse of public vehicles and giving or accepting gifts.

A total of 16,060 officials involved in 11,102 cases were punished in the
first four months of 2017, the CCDI said.

The CPC released its eight-point rules on austerity in late 2012 to reduce
undesirable work practices.

The CCDI has a monthly reporting system on the implementation of the rules
within provincial-level governments, central Party and governmental agencies,
centrally-administered state-owned enterprises and central financial
institutions.
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